City of Vader

317 8th Street
P.O. Box 189
Vader, WA 98593-0189
(360) 295-3222  phone
(360) 295-3012  fax
vadercity@centurylink.net  ezail

February 1, 2021

Andrew Matsumoto, PE

Civil West Engineering

213 Water Avenue NW, Suite 100
Albany, OR 97321

RE: SEPA Determination for Biosolids Removal and Beneficial Use

Dear Mr. Matsumoto:

I am in receipt of your letter dated January 29, 2021, in which you request a determination as to
whether the October 23, 2018 SEPA MDNS that was issued for the Wastewater Treatment Facilities
Plan also applied to biosolids removal and beneficial use. After reviewing the detailed points in your
letter that refer to the SEPA checklist, as well as consulting with our City Planner, I agree that the
October 23, 2018 SEPA checklist not only adequately addressed, but also anticipated biosolids removal
and beneficial use. Therefore, the SEPA MDNS of October 23, 2018 is a valid Threshold
Determination to use as a basis for entering into an Agreed Order with the Department of Ecology for
the removal of biosolids.

Please note that because the October 23, 2018 Threshold Determination actually anticipated the
removal of biosolids, there is no need to complete a formal adoption of the MDNS, as it already
applies.

Regar

ds,
Joe MZ1yor

SEPA Responsible Official




